Deputy Minister of Development Discussed the Cooperation at Riyadh Chamber

Riyadh Newspaper – Tuesday 25th November 2014   
Greek delegation headed by the Vice Minister of Development Notis Mitarachi discussed with businessmen at Riyadh Chamber aspects of cooperation between the business sectors of the two countries and ways of enhancing trade relations as well as taking advantage of investment opportunities in the two-state’s economy. The meeting discussed ways to strengthen ties between businessmen through mutual visits. The delegation provided an explanation for the investment opportunities in various economic sectors in Greece and the facilities provided by the state to investors. The discussions took place in the presence of H.E. the Ambassador of Greece in Riyadh Ioannis Christofilis.
Mr Notis Mitarachi expressed his hope that the two countries’ trade relations would witness further development, and that this visit will open the prospects for cooperation between the businessmen of the two countries, pointing out that the Greek economy is witnessing a significant development and have many investment opportunities, calling on businessmen to visit Greece to look into those opportunities, and he praised  the development of the Saudi economy, expressing the desire of the Greek companies to get into  the Saudi market.
Dr. Saud Al-Sahli, Assistant Secretary-General for Economic sector, praised the delegation's visit to the headquarters of the Riyadh Chamber, and stressing that exchange of such visits contribute to further cooperation between the two countries and to take advantage of investment opportunities. He added that the trade exchange between the two countries has evolved during the last period, reaching about 9.16 billion riyals for 2011, calling for more cooperation between the business sectors of the two countries to increase the volume of trade exchange and to elevate it to its rates commensurate with the excellent relations the two countries.
